
From: Fischer, Shane
To: SWD_Waste; Tafuni, Steven
Cc: Robert.shankle; Anthony Detweiler; Bryan White; Bob Bennett; Sarah Metcalfe; Lebron, Carlo; Cooper, Dan;

Paul, Darryl
Subject: Manatee County Lena Road Landfill Piezometer P-9 Damage Notification
Date: Tuesday, August 11, 2020 12:58:08 PM

Mr. Tafuni,
On behalf of the Manatee County Utilities Department, Solid Waste Division (County) and the Lena
Road Landfill Operation Permit Number 39884-021-SO-01, SCS is notifying the Department of
damage to piezometer P-9. During the morning of August 10, 2020 the County observed P-9 had
been damaged and is inoperable.
As required by the Operation Permit, within ten (10) days of this notice a written report will be
provided to the Department describing what problem occurred and the remedial measures taken by
the County to prevent reoccurrence. Also, within that report the proposed replacement piezometer
design will be provided for approval by the Department. Following approval, the County will notify
the Department within fourteen (14) days prior to the installation of the replacement piezometer.
Since this piezometer is one of the monthly gradient monitoring points, the County will proceed as
quickly as possible to install a replacement piezometer to ensure continuous monthly monitoring at
this location.
Please feel free to contact the County or myself if you have any further questions or need any
additional information.
Thank you.
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